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TO:   Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council 

 

                                             
SUBMITTED BY:  

 Ken Reashor, P.Eng., Traffic Authority 

 

DATE:  April 23, 2012 

 

SUBJECT:  Removal of No Parking and Loading Zone – Dutch Village Road 

 

 

INFORMATION REPORT 

 

ORIGIN 

 

A petition with ten signatures for the removal of no parking and loading zone signs on the corner 

of Dutch Village Road and Deal Street was submitted by Councillor Walker as item 10.2.1 at the 

March 20, 2012 meeting of Halifax Regional Council. 

 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

There is one short loading zone on the south side of Dutch Village Road in this section.   
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DISCUSSION 

 

The HRM typically installs loading zones to provide a location for businesses to receive 

deliveries.  If the nearby businesses do not require the loading zone and there is otherwise no 

other reason it should remain in place, Traffic Services support this change.  A work order has 

been prepared for this removal of the loading zone. 

 

 

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS 

 

There are no budget implications. 

 

 

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES/BUSINESS PLAN 

 

This report complies with the Municipality’s Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved 

Operating, Project and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the 

utilization of Project and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation. 

 

 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 

 

Community engagement was not deemed to be necessary in this process because decisions were 

based on operational procedures. 

 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

A copy of this report can be obtained online at http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.html then choose the appropriate 

meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208. 

 

Report Prepared by: Patrick Hatton, EIT, Traffic Analyst, Traffic and Right of Way Services, 490-6644  

 

    
Report Approved by: _________________________________________________ 

   Taso Koutroulakis, P.Eng., A/Manager, Traffic and Right of Way, 490-4816 
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